
















Memorandum 

CITY OF DALLAS 

oATE 

To 

suBJEcT 

May 30, 2017 

Members of the Economic Development Committee: 
Rickey D. Callahan (Chair), Casey Thomas, II (Vice Chair), Adam Medrano, 
Lee M. Kleinman, Carolyn King Arnold, B. Adam McGough 

 Knox Street Public Improvement District Renewal (2018-2024)

On June 14, 2017, City Council will be asked to consider a resolution calling for a 
public hearing regarding the renewal of the Knox Street Public Improvement District 
(KSPID), to be held on June 28, 2017. 

On April 3, 2017, owners of real property located in the KSPID delivered to the City 
of Dallas a petition to renew the PIO and seek approval of the service plan for a 
period of seven years with an effective date of January 1, 2018. Staff reviewed the 
proposed Service Plan, verified the petitions, found the creation plan to be viable, 
and recommended approval. 

Staff review of the signed petitions revealed that property owners of record 
representing 85. 7 percent of the value of the property in the specified area and 
representing 79.2 percent of the land area have signed the petitions requesting 
renewal of the District. Record owners signing represented 61.4% of the service 
area. These benchmarks exceed the minimum requirements set in the City of Dallas 
PIO Policy for City Council to consider renewal of the District and exceed State 
requirements for sufficiency of the petition. 

The KSPID was created in June 23, 2010, and started operating from January 1, 
2011. This will be the first renewal. Located in Council District 14, the current 
proposed boundary of the KSPID consists of approximately 57 properties and is 
primarily a combination of business, office and residential uses (See Attached Map). 
The general nature of the proposed services and improvements to be performed by 
the District includes enhanced security and public safety, capital improvements, 
improvement of common areas, landscaping, trash/litter removal, graffiti control, 
marketing and promotional activities, distinctive lighting and signage, business 
development and recruitment to promote the area, and related expenses incurred in 
establishing, administering and operating the District, as authorized by the Act and 
approved by the Dallas City Council. 

During the seven (7) year period the Knox Street Complete Streets project (the 
"KSCS Project") will be paid using reserved funds. Of the total estimated budget of 
$1.5 million for the KSCS Project, the KSPID is contributing approximately $700,000. 
Following the completion of the KSCS Project, the average budget cost for the PIO 
is approximately $293,803. Once the project is completed and based on the 
estimated maximum cost of improvements and services, the seven year total 
assessment collection requested by the District shall not exceed a collective total of 
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